
Dear Parents / Carers, 

It is definitely feeling a lot like Christmas now… tomorrow I am running the first 
of a week of assemblies, looking at the JFC values.

A while ago, we asked students to think about what we stand for as a school - 
our values - and choose some words that best describe us (trying to neatly fit 
them into a J, and F and a C, obviously 😊).

As I was pulling all this information together, I couldn’t help thinking of ‘A 
Christmas Carol’. I’m an English teacher by trade, and any opportunity to get 
involved with Charles Dickens and ghosts ticks all my boxes.

The outcome of this is (what I think to be) a series of very exciting English lesson/assemblies, where we look at both
alongside each other.

I’m very excited – I’m imagining that there won’t be a dry eye in the house – we’ll see!!!!

Mrs Stansfield 
Executive Headteacher – John Ferneley College
CEO - Mowbray Education Trust
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Year 9s recently made Swiss Rolls!



Wednesday 6th December - Tuesday 12th December - Half Price Scholastic

Book Fair

Tuesday 12th December, 3pm - 8pm - Fame Rehearsal

Friday 15th December - Non School Uniform Day and Christmas Lunch

Thursday 21st December, 6pm - 8pm - Carol Concert and Christmas Community

Event

Friday 22nd December - Last Day of School before Christmas!

December 2023 

KEY DATES FOR YOUR DIARY



There is a clear link between attendance and progress at
GCSE. A pupil that is at school 90% or more will get expected
or better GCSE results. A pupil who is at school less than 90%
will not achieve expected results and even at 75% attendance

will drop ONE GRADE per subject (on average). 



YEAR 10 TRIP TO
Disneyland Paris Disneyland Paris Disneyland Paris Disneyland Paris 

Two whole days in
Disneyland Paris and
another day visiting

Choco Experience and
seeing the sites of Paris

on a river cruise!

TO DO WHAT?

WHEN?

June 2024

FOR HOW LONG?

3 nights in 4* Dream
Castle Hotel in Paris!

HOW MUCH?

The cost is estimated
to be £795 per student. 

£100 deposit payable
by 19th December!

Contact tdoran@johnferneley.org for more information
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STOREHOUSE
APPEAL 2023

Storehouse is a food bank in Melton that offers food, clothing, bedding, baby equipment and other household
items to those living in the borough of Melton who are in need and who have been referred by one of the local
agencies.

They also have a café to provide hot meals, shelter bags and hygiene facilities where people who are sleeping
rough can shower, brush their teeth etc.

We are asking each tutor group to collect 2 printer boxes worth of donations for the food bank. If every tutor
group filled 2 boxes, that would be 80 boxes! If possible, if every student could donate just one item, that would
be over 1200 items!

In their busy periods, Storehouse are giving out more than 200 food bags a week as demand has trebled since
the pandemic.



STOREHOUSE
APPEAL 2023

Items most needed:

Tinned Veg 
Tinned Tomatoes 
Tinned Fruit 
Tinned Custard 
Pasta Sauces
Spray Deodorants
Shampoo
Conditioner
Shower Gels
Pasta
Rice
Baked Beans
Soup
Soap
Toothpaste

Tinned Fish
Biscuits
Rice Pudding
Tinned Spaghetti
Tinned Meatballs/Hotdogs
Tinned Curry/Stews/Chili
UHT Milk Cartons
Coffee
Dog Food
Washing Powder
Washing Up Liquid
Tinned Vegan items

We will be delivering donations on Friday 15th December. Donations for tutor boxes need to be
handed in by Monday 11th December. Individual donations will be accepted right up to Friday
15th December.

There will be a prize/certificate given to the most generous tutor group in each year.



Christmas is an important time to think about everyone in our community. Whilst we often
associate the season with gifts, food and family, some people may find themselves without
those things during the festive period.

Our aim is making sure that the elderly residents of our community feel special too. Many
older people can go for days, even weeks without leaving the house or speaking to
anybody.

Gloucester House is at the bottom of Scalford Road, and, every Friday, hosts a group which
meets for tea and coffee, bingo, crafts etc.

We would like to visit the group on Friday 15th December and take each person a
homemade Christmas card and a small gift.

Christmas cards will be made by Years 7 and 8 in their Business Studies lessons in
December.

Box of biscuits/shortbread
Toiletries
Bath sets
Chocolate
Scarf
Hat
Gloves
Pack of playing cards
Candle
Wash bag/soaps
Blanket
Socks
Homemade or reusable masks
Lip balm
Moisturiser
Puzzle books
Pens
Hand cream

AGE UK
CAMPAIGN

Ideas for gift donations:



Time!
Revision

Exams are fast-approaching

and we want our students to

be as prepared as they

possibly can be.

We are now selling somerevision resources to helpstudents access everythingthey need leading up to
exams.

Grab your
‘revision in a bag’

from School
Gateway ASAP!

Inside....
Cue cards
Highlighters
Coloured pencils
Post-Its
Revision time aids
Grid whiteboard
Whiteboard pen
Revision technique cards
Revision booklet
Sticky tabs



Time!
Revision PARENT 

EDITION

Mr. King will be
conducting some
‘parental training

sessions’ in December
to help with producing

revision plans and
looking at methods of

revising.

The following dates and times are available to
book on to a session:

Monday 11th December 6.00pm

Tuesday 12th December 4.00pm

Tuesday 12th December 6.00pm

Thursday 12th December 4.00pm

SIGN UP 
HERE

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=Qwncg1n5rUqcJcJ8tJg-pMD01Bx2LrtNn7o49R2GUONUMFJINzc3NjFUMDg5SEYwU0VRSEdZR1c2SC4u
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=Qwncg1n5rUqcJcJ8tJg-pMD01Bx2LrtNn7o49R2GUONUMFJINzc3NjFUMDg5SEYwU0VRSEdZR1c2SC4u
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=Qwncg1n5rUqcJcJ8tJg-pMD01Bx2LrtNn7o49R2GUONUMFJINzc3NjFUMDg5SEYwU0VRSEdZR1c2SC4u


Dear Parent/ Carer,

I am really pleased to tell you we are hosting a HALF PRICE SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR in
our school from Wednesday 6th December – Monday 11th December. Our students will
have the opportunity to browse and purchase half price books from the displays. We will
have a range of books from nursery books to teenage fiction.
When the Scholastic Book Fair arrives, your children will be able to browse over 200 of the
books they really want to read, from award-winners and new releases to beloved
favourites and bestsellers, all at amazing prices. Plus, for every book bought, you help to
earn free books for our school!
The book sales will be available during break and lunchtimes, on Wednesday 6th until
4pm if you would like to come to visit the Book Fair with your child/ren.
At the Book Fair we accept cash payments, but this year Scholastic have provided an
online parent system. Payments can be made by following this link
;www.bookfairs.scholastic.co.uk/pay
There is also the opportunity to purchase book tokens for your children which they can
use to purchase half price books at the Fair. Book Fair Gift Vouchers are the simple,
secure way to ensure your child gets the books they want when the Book Fair arrives and
are perfect if you can’t make it to the Book Fair.
·Once a purchase has been made, you will receive the voucher in an email which can be
printed and given to your child – much safer to carry than cash!
·Vouchers can be purchased up until 8th December.
Any queries about the  Half Price Book Fair, please do not hesitate to contact me either by
email vnewman@johnferneley.org or by phone on 01664 565901. 
Yours sincerely

Vicky Newman
Librarian

ScholasticScholasticScholastic
Book Fair!Book Fair!Book Fair!

http://www.bookfairs.scholastic.co.uk/pay
mailto:vnewman@johnferneley.org


Year 11 Supporting Success
Timetable





OR FOLLOW THIS LINK

https://forms.office.com/e/hHyVMZVUk6






CURRENT VACANCIES
COME AND JOIN OUR TEAM!

IT TECHNICIAN
(Mowbray Education Trust)
Full Time
Closing Date: 10th December
2023 11:59 PM

Apply here.

https://www.eteach.com/careers/mowbrayeducation/

